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      2014-2015 
 
A warm welcome to all our new members. At the end of this report there is an invitation to our AGM on 
15th April. As well as the formal business, there will be a fascinating insight into the commons of the 
Chilterns. It is an open meeting, so do encourage friends and neighbours to come along too. Rachel 
Sanderson, Commons Project Officer, our speaker will be accompanied by Rusty, the Red Kite. 
 
The last year has seen the re-generation of the EGRA committee. After 8 years in the Chair I have decided 
to return to the back benches and make way for fresh blood. Vera Bodman who joined the committee in 
1999 is taking a well-earned retirement. Jane Handley joined the committee in 2010 and has thrown herself 
into a number of activities – Minute Secretary, manager of the Noticeboard Team and Tradesmen’s List. 
Both Vera and Jane have been great ambassadors for EGRA and we greatly appreciate that. We also 
thank committee members Mark Hutchings and Doris Hiscox, who will be moving on to pastures new. 
 
Please note that minutes of last year’s AGM can be viewed through the EGRA website. Some paper copies 
will be available at the AGM. We are now giving every member a paper edition of the Annual Report. For 
those of you on the EGRA email list, you should be receiving regular links to web updates, the annual 
report, plus two newsletters a year. If you are not, and your email address has changed, then please inform 
us at egra.members@gmail.com  
 
EGRAôs FUTURE 
We spent a while last year discussing how best to safeguard’s EGRA’s future for the next generation. We 
always welcome new committee members, but although we have had several enthusiastic offers of help, 
often time prevents committee involvement. In order to move things forward we have set up an 
‘Ambassadors Group’ on members’ email contacts list, for those who wish to help on an occasional basis. 
Please let us know if you would like to be added. Or if indeed you would like to join the committee. 
The EGRA committee is focussing on the core functions of EGRA and Annette Fairweather and Veronica 
joined us during the year. Annette has taken on the role of Membership Secretary, and Veronica monitors 
planning, both in Reading and over the border in South Oxfordshire. 
A new EGRA contact email account has been set up, operational after the AGM egra.contact@gmail.com  
 
MEMBERSHIP 
If your subscription was due in 2015, you will already have received a renewal reminder. By continuing 
with the 5 year payment scheme it helps us to keep the subscription at 1984 prices! We thank all those 
who have renewed this year already. If you haven’t received a reminder, yours is not due. 
We now have the option of joining or renewing EGRA subscriptions online by bank transfer. This has 
proved popular. If choosing this option, please remember to email the Membership Secretary, so that your 
payment can be recorded on our database.

 
THE HEIGHTS SCHOOL LOCATION CONSULTATION 
http://beta.reading.gov.uk/PRHeightsConsultation  
There are now five potential sites to consider. High Ridge, Upper Warren Avenue, Mapledurham Playing 
Fields, Albert Road Park, Bugs Bottom, and Farthingworth Green (Dyson’s Farm) in South Oxfordshire. 
EGRA’s involvement is because part of the school’s catchment area lies within Emmer Green. Our role 
is not that of campaigner, but to inform our members as accurately and as fairly as possible, so they may 
make an informed choice. The Public Survey is being run by Reading Borough Council, with information 
packs provided by the Education Funding Authority. These packs, which will include maps, and 
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comments from the stakeholders (including EGRA), will be active online, the week beginning 16th March. 
There will be a public meeting at 7.00pm on 25th March at Rivermead Leisure Centre. Please register 
your interest in attending http://beta.reading.gov.uk/schoolsite. People without access to computers can 
register their interest by writing to: The Heights Consultation, Civic Offices, Bridge Street, RG1 2LU. The 
online survey (the same web link) will commence on March 30th at 9.30am. Hard copies of the survey 
form will also be made available at the Civic Offices, local libraries and leisure centres. The survey site 
will close at 5.00pm on 1st May. If you have an opportunity to visit each of the proposed school sites, 
please do so. But to assist you, EGRA will also be releasing a statement and a series of photographs on 
the EGRA website www.egra.co.uk/heights. Head Teacher Karen Edwards showed several EGRA 
representatives round the new school at its temporary site last December. We hope in due course the 
children of Caversham Heights get the local school location that they deserve, thus alleviating pressures 
on Emmer Green. 
 

PLANNING 
EGRA continues to monitor Reading Borough Council’s weekly planning lists. As the economy picks up 
and the demand for new housing increases, there are bound to be additional pressures. In the summer 
of 2014 we responded to the South Oxfordshire Local Plan 2031. You can see the latest news here 
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/services-and-advice/planning-and-building/planning-policy/local-plan-
2031/local-plan-2031-refined-op A brochure has been published setting out key proposals, ready to 
move forward to the next stage. It appears the main focus will be the Didcot area or ‘Science Vale’ with 
small scale additions to existing towns and villages. It does not suggest any development on the 
Reading/ Oxon border. 
 
ST MARTINS PRECINCT DEVELOPMENT, CAVERSHAM  

Reading Borough Council’s planning application committee have approved the revised plan, which 
includes an extended Waitrose, leisure facilities, improved parking and landscaping. Work is expected to 
begin Autumn 2015. Money is also being made available for local road improvements. More information 
on the CADRA website. http://www.cadra.org.uk/pdf/St-Martins-scheme-approved.pdf  

  

TRANSPORT / TRAVEL 
READING BRIDGES 
We reported in our Winter Newsletter that Reading Bridge was undergoing major repairs. The Council 
announced at the start of the works that complete closure would be necessary towards the end of the 
project. That closure will begin on May 18th to run for a maximum of 2 weeks, including weekends. Up-
to-date information on this and the new pedestrian bridge is at http://beta.reading.gov.uk/bridges  
 

RAIL DISRUPTION 
At Easter, between Friday 3rd and Monday 6th April, and on Sunday 12 April the railway will be closed 
and no trains will run between Hayes & Harlington and Didcot Parkway. All services via Reading will be 
disrupted. First Great Western will be altering their usual service and trains will be diverted and an 
amended timetable will operate on all routes to / from London Paddington. There will be extensive 
replacement bus services in the Thames Valley. 
 
THIRD THAMES BRIDGE 
Wokingham and Reading Borough Councils, along with Oxfordshire County Council and South 
Oxfordshire District Council have pledged £250,000 for a detailed traffic modelling plan to look at traffic 
on both sides of the proposed bridge in detail.  
 

NEWS IN BRIEF 
REPLACEMENT TREE PLANTING 
Sadly the Turner’s Oak which was planted to commemorate the Queen’s 80th birthday, died in the 
summer (unknown cause). In November Diana Hartrup oversaw the planting of a replacement Tulip 
Tree. Thanks go to Dave Kenny from Caversham Globe and Dave Coles, who assisted with the planting. 
Congratulations too to residents of Brooklyn Drive on their latest street tree planting initiative. 
 
ARCHAEOLOGICAL FINDS 
In December South Oxfordshire Archaeological Group published a report detailing the remains of a 
Bronze Age burial barrow discovered in Emmer Green recreation ground. We have a copy of their official 
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report, which you may see at our AGM. SOAG are keen at least to get the Council to list the site, so that 
it may be protected, and EGRA is looking into ways to help achieve that.  
 

BUGS BOTTOM ACTION GROUP DONATION 
In February EGRA received an unexpected, but very welcome windfall of £500.  
After over 25 years Bugs Bottom Action Group is closing, with the recently formed Save Bugs Bottom 
group taking over the role. The remaining BBAG funds have been split between the following groups: 
Save Bugs Bottom; CADRA; EGRA; BBOWT; and Caversham Globe. Thank you. 
 

READING WOODLAND PROJECT  
Reading Borough Council has put forward detailed management plans for our local woodlands. They can 
be downloaded at http://beta.reading.gov.uk/article/3989/How-does-the-Council-manage-Readings-
woodlands No significant works have been carried out in Emmer Green yet but the Council will publicise 
this when they are planning to do so. 
 
RBC DIGITAL INCLUSION PROJECT 
This is a project to help people to be more computer literate and able to get online. It is due to be 
launched at Reading Central Library in April, but, if successful could be extended to local communities. If 
this happens, EGRA has offered to help Reading Voluntary Action Group promote the initiative. 
 
COMMUNITY DEFIBRILLATOR 
An EGRA member has suggested this idea and it has been discussed at the Emmer Green Surgery 
Patients‘ Group*. There is a possibility of applying to The British Heart Foundation and this is being 
investigated. The committee were in agreement with the concept, with a decision being made at a later 
date about a possible donation. http://www.communityheartbeat.org.uk/why.php  
*They meet on the fourth Tuesday of the month to discuss policy (not medical matters) – all welcome. 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD IN EMMER GREEN PRECINCT   
The noticeboard is well used by many organisations to advertise a huge variety of local events. A 
dedicated team looks after the board and we really appreciate all the new offers of help. Roland Wiles 
will be taking over from Jane Handley who currently manages the volunteer rota.  
To help them in their work please use only drawing pins to attach notices. Staples, glue or notices 
fastened to the frame itself cause damage the noticeboard.   
  

2015 OUTING 
EGRA has arranged a visit to the roof garden of Reading International Solidarity Centre, London Street. 
It will take place on June 6th at 12.00pm. We will be asking for a small donation to cover costs. Please 
contact Linda Glithro, 0118 9673976 Email: linda@glithro.com 
 

THE WILFRED IN DUNSDEN AUDIO VISUAL TRAIL 
Following on from the successful concerts and exhibition last Autumn, the Dunsden Owen Association will be 
launching its dedicated Wilfred Owen trail in May. There will be an opportunity to see the banners used for 
last year’s exhibition and more information on the trail launch at the EGRA AGM on April 15th. 

http://www.owenindunsden.org/  
 

HIGHDOWN SPORT & LEISURE LTD 
EGRA was contacted by a number of members dismayed by the closure of the swimming pool at 
Highdown School. It is still accessible to clubs and schools, but for the time being there are no open 
public sessions. EGRA received this response from School Business Manager ñThe quality of the gym is 
being upgraded, with grants being sought to refurbish the facilities such as the swimming pool. The timescale for 
the completion of all these works is not known at present. In the meantime we are working with governors to look at 
the possibility of opening in some form to the public in September 2015.  The exact format of which is to be decided 
but will be announced and given press release as soon as it is ready to go.ò 

 

THANK YOU  
Barry Prior, Bill Harper, Margaret Ormonde, Annette Fairweather, Linda Glithro, Veronica Leeke, Liz Lyke 

have put their names forward for another year. Thanks to all the committee for their continued dedication; 
thanks to our auditor Janette Joyce; thanks to other non-committee members, such as our team of 
committee supporters, website manager, newsletter deliverers, noticeboard carers, graffiti cleaners. And 
finally thanks to partners / family of committee members, without whose support we couldn't manage.  
Margaret Ormonde, Chairman. Tel:  0118 9470922  email:  egramargaret@gmail.com 
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